Michigan Affiliate Meeting Minutes
Board Meeting- March 2011
Called to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 10:00am by President Jane Hart.
Attendees: Eileen Haraminac, Shannon Lindquist, Diana Fair, Suzanne Pish, Gretchen Hofing, Cathy Newkirk, Joyce McGarry, Jane Hart, Beth Waitrovich
Approval of Minutes: Eileen Haraminac made a motion to approve the agenda and Seconded by Shannon Lindquist. Motion Carried. 
Committee to approve the minutes: Jane Hart, Diana Fair and Eileen Haraminac
Approval of the Agenda:  Eileen Haraminac made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Diana Fair. Motion carried.
Officer’s Reports:

President:  Jane Hart 

1.   Attended JCEP in San Antonio

a.   
there will be an online auction – need to have mail able things 

b.
by law changes

c.
think about any award you’d like to see that is new/different

d.
Ohio will need help in 2013 – we volunteered MI


2.   Finished Impact Statement for MI with food safety and Nutrition


3.   Attended online NEAFCS trainings and meetings


4.   Prepared for this meeting

President –elect:  Eileen Haraminac – 
February report to MEAFCS

Arranged February MEAFCS Conference call 

Sent letter to 4 FCS Educators to re join MEAFCS and attend the March SE Regional meeting

Attended JCEP Conference February 7-10th
MCEA Conference call with Dr Coon, Dr Rodgers, Dr. Lovejoy 

Arranged March Face to Face meeting in Ingham Co.

JCEP Report 

This year’s conference theme “Moving Forward: New Structure and New Opportunities” identifies the situation MSU Extension is now advancing too.  Highlights of this year’s conference document the excellent leadership within extension and coordination of the association around a similar mission.

The National Institute of Food and Agriculture (NIFA) presented information that supports the work of extension. “Their unique mission is to advance knowledge for agriculture, the environment, human health and well-being, and communities by supporting research, education, and extension” (NIFA.usda.gov).  Dr. Roger Beachy, NIFA institute director, gave a compelling report via webcam.  He explained how we must move in a way that establishes some public/private collaboration.  He further explained that we must be able to put public-sector agricultural science on an equal footing with biomedical research.   Coordinated with this presentation was the delivery of information from Dr. Debby Sheely (NIFA) about “Proposals, AFRI and Beyond”.  In sequence, she presented characteristics of a successful grant, how to build teams/collaborators for an integrated proposal, managing a grant and keeping everyone happy and other NIFA grant opportunities. Tips for writing a successful federal proposal offered more detail to the process as well as hands on activity using NIFA 2011 request for applications.
The National Extension Association for Family Consumer Science (NEAFCS) meetings assisted to position us for the future.  Discussions pertaining to membership, the annual session in Maine and the upcoming session in New Mexico were high-lighted.  The “Officer’s Tool Kit” which is available on the national website was presented and discussed for its value to officers and membership equally. Other topics discussed:  eNEWS- the electronic monthly newsletter, Adobe Connect, Communique -the NEAFCS electronic annual report, and the NEAFCS Webinars. The focus was on scholarly work as extension professionals.  This conference provided an excellent opportunity to meet with officers of the association, other association officers and state representatives. Some networking discussions centered on advocacy for the association and profession, future webinar topics, challenges to our membership, and challenges to attendance at the Annual session.

Secretary-  Suzanne Pish – 
Typed up minutes from the last meeting and sent them to be reviewed. Sent out SAVE A DATE card to all the lifetime members for the Summer Membership Meeting.
Treasurer-  Diana Fair - 
· Participated in MEAFCS Bd. meeting conference call 2.2.11
· Processed membership renewals
· Paid two bills: postage and JCEP
· Updated budget/books
· Currently have 48 members
Past-president- Shannon Lindquist
· Participated in the MEAFCS conference call on January 17th. 

· Chaired the MCEA meeting January 27th  held at the Pavilion on campus.

· Hosted a conference call for MCEA members and Administration on February 21st.

· Will be attending annual NEAFCS conference in Albuquerque, NM in September and have hotel reservations.

Regional Reports:  Eileen Haraminac
North: No report
Southeast:  Cathy is going to PILD in April
Meeting dates were set for 10-11:  
March 25 in Macomb

July 22 in Tuscola

November 4 in Livingston.

Southwest: One of our goals is to meet every other month, so April 20 will be the next one. We will have a social media training with Beth Stuever at KCC that day.

Central: Absent no report- Ann is on medical Leave
UP:  
Old Business:
Old Business


2011 Goals 

1. Membership Incentives –possibly buy a box of cookbooks and save money on your membership dues

2. Communication-keep in communication with fellow MEAFCS members also communicate to new staff and other non-members why membership is a great idea

3. Involving Retirees-invite to regional and statewide meeting, a save the date card was already sent to lifetime members


Restructuring status- reported on where we are currently

MCEA news/report – Shannon submitted a written report

FCSEM conference –Is anyone interested in going it’s a good deal for two days in Frankenmuth, MI

1. What should we have on our exhibit?

2. Who will be attending?

IX.
New Business


Re-alignment of regions – motion for general membership – Beth moved to join the North region due to membership being low in the UP and North.

Respectfully Submitted,

Suzanne Pish, Secretary

NEAFCS-Michigan Affiliate
